
STUDENT BULLETIN 
March 25, 1971

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY:
Show not yourslef glad at the misfortune of another, though he were your enemy.

— George Washington
CLASS MEETINGS:
Please meet for class meetings on Tuesday, March 30 during Chapel.

Seniors S-2 Sophomores L-l
Juniors C-2 Freshmen Chapel

DISCOUNTS:
Remember, Applications for discounts (Minister, Minister’s Child, Missionary’s 
Child, Student’s wife) must be submitted each quarter. Parent’s signature is 
required only on the first application each quarter.
ENGAGED MEN:
All engaged men, please meet at the Northwest College pond at 2:00 p.m. Thursday 
to join Carl Gibbs, chairman of the "Engaged Men’s Security Club," to clean the 
rocks out of the pond.
ASB OFFERING:
An offering will be taken Monday during Chapel for the Basketball Travel Fund.
Come prepared to give.
RADIO CLUB:
There will be a Radio Club meeting for all interested students on March 29 at 7:30 
p.m. Don't forget, that's Monday night.
MARRIED STUDENTS:
Come and join in the fun on Saturday afternoon, March 27* There will be games and 
general fun for all married students in the Northwest Pavalion.
MISSIONARY CONVENTION:
The Redmond Assembly of God Church is having a Missionary Convention starting this 
Wednesday at 7-30. The Convention will continue through the regular Sunday night 
service. This will be a special time of challenge and all students are invited to 
attend.
REVISED CAMPUS TRAFFIC CODE:
In an effort to clarify the traffic regulations for automobiles on campus, our traffic 
code has been revised. Also, the procedures for the processing of traffic citations 
have been more clearly defined. You will be receiving a copy of this code in your 
mail box on Friday of this week. If you have questions regarding it, please contact 
the Dean of Students Office.
BE PREPARED TO ENTERTAIN AN ANGEL:
You may want to do the following before Campus Day:
1. Contact your Assistant Dean and make your room available for a guest.
2. Double check the Campus Day schedule when it is issued. Some classes may be 

changed in both time and place.
3. Be sure to park in your assigned place. There will be many extra cars on campus 

that day.
Help us by tiding up both in the Residence Halls and on the grounds. Many hands 
make light work.

A full schedule for Campus Day will be in next Tuesday's Bulletin. You probably 
will want to plan on attending the Basketball game between the Eagles and Puget 
Sound College of the Bible at 3-00 and the student rally featuring the PR teams and 
ensemble at 7-00 p.m. Thank you for your cooperation.
CONGRATUL'TIONS:
The Intramural Men’s Basketball Champions for Winter quarter were the Off-Campus 
Students. Their players: Steve Robertson, Bob Pruitt, Dan Millard, Ron Moe, Bob 
Lindquist. Thanks to all teams for their great interest and participation.
SENIORS:
All seniors in the Senior class skit please meet in Perks Hall Lounge at 3:00 p.m. 
Friday, March 26.



TO ALL WOMEN STUDENTS

Dear Girls,

All of us recall that changes were recently made in our Dress Code.
The student committee worked diligently on the "remodeling" job and 
carefully condisered the necessity of preserving the principal of 
being modest and Christian in appearance at all times. The dress length 
is still as stated in the Handbook. So dresses that are too short and 
any apparel that is too short or too tight-fitting is still not con­
sidered modest or Christian according to our Dress Code.

With the coming of Spring Quarter break, it would be well for all of us 
to chefjk up on clothing we will need to alter or eliminate to meet 
the standard.

Since we have a Dress Code that we girls worked out, we can enjoy its 
freedoms, but we must operate within its stated limits.

Thank you for your attention to and cooperation in this matter.

A.W.S. Residence Council Members 
and Advisor

P.S. Attached herewith is a letter (copy) from students who suggest 
some girls are not modest and Christian in appearance.

Attached also is Miss Guy's response.



March 6, 1971

Miss Bessie Guy 
Dean of Women 
Northwest College 
Kirkland, Washington

Dear Miss Guy:

In a recent meeting of Beatty Hall men with Dean Rozell, it was 
suggested we could write to you about a problem which we fell should 
be dealt with.

Today as men of God are proclaiming from our pulits the decline and 
decay of our national morality, we believe Northwest College should 
lead the way in the battle for honor and decency. We fell Christians 
should stand for holiness today more than ever before. Rather than 
conforming to the world "for the sake of relevance”, we, as Christian 
young people, should seek to exalt the name of Jesus, our Master, by 
living holy and presentable before Him in this Godless, degenerated 
world. Romans 12:1,2.

Specifically, the problem which concern us immediately is the immodest 
manner of dress which is evidenced on campus by so many of the women 
students. We fell short dresses, tight pants, and pants dresses are 
not only distasteful, but bring dishorlor to the name of Christ. The 
manner of indecent dress by many of the young ladies is offensive to 
us as men. But most important we believe it brings reproach to our 
Lord.

We request you to do everything within your power to correct this 
unfortunate situation which has developed on campus. We ask you to 
help lift the standard of decency here at Northwest.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Bruce Thomas 
Deverett R. Jfctrick
Michael D. Ussery 
Marve Edgemon 
Roger Ostrem 
Duane Thomas



Tlortmpest CoLle
OF THE ASSEMBLIES OF QOD

II,
Kirkland, IDashington

March 12, 1971

Gentlemen:

Your letter to both Mrs* Flisrarn and myself, expressing concern about 
Women’s Dress Code infractions came on Friday afternoon, and was care­
fully considered*

Although you men are not aware of what is being done to correct individuals, 
possibly there is more we can do. I assure you this matter is close to my 
heart, so I thank you for your concern.

Perhaps there is something we can do together, that is, in addition to 
praying, I mean. First, let me say that I would hope you fellows have 
specific individuals in mind as we cannot pursue a complaint through 
judgments based on generalizations. When there are persons observed to 
be disregarding the dress code they are referred to their Residence Council 
and then to the deans. Would you give us a list so that we can look into 
the matter.

Recent changes have been made in the Women’s Dress Code. But the principal 
of being modest and Christian in appearance was considered important by the 
Student committee to maintain. The dress length is as stated in the Student 
Handbook. Apparel that is too short or tight-fitting is considered immodest. 
Therefore, the problems you mentioned in the letter are relevant. Your ob­
jection to pant dresses is something I wondered about. For two years these 
have been included in the dress code as permissible for casual wear. There 
is one problem with pant dresses which I have observed. Because of their 
design, the manufacturers do not make them so that they can be altered to a 
longer length. So because girls cannot buy pant dresses and alter them they 
are often too short. The divided skirt is their only redeeming feature.

There is another thought I will include in this letter of response. Where 
you men observe girls who do not dress modestly, there are several things you 
could do to help them. You might even consider "boycotting” them in dating. 
You could chat with them from a man’s viewpoint. Then if they could be 
referred by you to the Wornen’s Residence Council they would be further advised 
or disciplined.

We must each one do his part to uphold all the Christian Standards upon which 
Northwest College is founded. No one individual can do everything.

Sincerely in Christ,

/?{4LAAJ
Miss Guy 0
Dean of Wornen
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